
 

  

 

 
MINUTES 

Clint ISD SCHOOL HEALTH ADVISORY COUNCIL 
Clint ISD – Central Office 

December 15, 2020 
 

1. Introduction/Welcome – The meeting was called to order at 9:00 AM.  

2. Mrs. Bailon, the Director of School Counseling in Clint ISD shared the importance of Social and 

Emotional Learning throughout this continuing Covid-19 pandemic. She mentioned that we all 

should look to out students for the following:  

a. Increase Grief Experiences  

b. Academic Frustration & Stress 

c. Depression & Lack of Motivation 

d. Missing personal Interaction/friends 

To address some of these issues, Mrs. Bailon and the counselors at the different campuses are 

rolling out the following: 

a. STAR Program- free long term counseling: individual and or family.  

b. Campus Student Check Ins 

c. Mindfulness Exercises  

d. Student Success Academy in conjunction with UTEP 

e. Counselors are rolling out SM 2 Project Restore: Trauma Informed Care Series for 
Faculty and Staff  

f. Continuing to provide guidance, individual planning. Responsive services & System 
Support 

She continued to say that all of these programs could be found on the district counseling 

webpage. 

3. Mrs. Flores, the Director of Administrative Support, discussed the Covid-19 testing at campuses 

and central office. When teachers and students would be tested and where you can get tested. She 

also shared the Covid tracker on the district web page and how it shows how many students have 

tested positive at each campus. 

 



 
 

4. Mrs. Valdez, the Lead Nurse in Clint ISD, shared with the committee how campuses are 

incorporating changes to the building through Plasma Air, testing of students and campus 

personnel, and the introduction of safety protocols. She informed the committee that the Plasma 

Air cleans the air moving through our school, and the regular testing of all students on campus to 

include teachers and staff, and safety protocols to ensure everyone is safe when on a campus. 

5. Mrs. Salinas discussed the continuing efforts to provide nutritionally balanced meals across the 

district on campus and delivered by our transportation department to students learning virtually. 

6. Mr. Swanson provided an update on Fitnessgram for the 2020-21 school year. At the time of this 

meeting Fitnessgram has not opened for the school year. 

7. Questions & Needs – None addressed at this meeting. 

8. The meeting was concluded with a reminder of the next meeting scheduled for March 25, 2021. 

 
 

 


